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To all Districts, Squadron Commanders and Members of the SAL 1st Division: 

 Where did this year go to its April already and time for District Conventions, the 

1st, 3rd, 5th and 13th Districts will have their election of officers. After that the 1st 

Division Convention will be May 9th in Plano, TX and will have their election of 

officers.  

 Now as of March 31st we now have 18 Squadrons that have made 100% goal 

they are as follows: 

353/418/21/62/96/165/283/310/321/275/368/356/379/516/655/838/71 and 

220 out of 52 Squadrons. I want to thank all of you that made goal. 

 We are not lacking that many membership renewals (352) to reach our 1st 

Division goal of (2211).  It would be nice for the other 34 Squadrons to pick up the 

pace on their membership so we can reach our goal in the 1st Division and be the 

best in Texas. Remember you are all part of the 1st Division. Let’s show the other 3 

Divisions who is #1  

 Your District Commanders now have your Consolidated Squadron Report form 

that needs to be filled out and returned to Kevin Winkelmann, Detachment 



Adjutant, 9235 McDade Houston, TX. 77080.  It is their responsibility to get the 

forms to all Squadrons. All forms must be mailed to Kevin Winkelmann’s home 

address no later than June 1, 2015, however, he will accept forms until July 1, 

2015. Any forms submitted after July 1, 2015 will not be considered for the 

Detachment Awards. If you have any questions about the Consolidated Squadron 

Report form or have not received it Please contact your District Commander they 

will be more than willing to help you out with the report. 

 The 1st Division at this time of this letter is .64% ahead of 3rd Division, 5.0% ahead 

of the 4th Division and 9.66% ahead of the 2nd Division in membership rating for 

the Detachment of Texas. So what does that mean, it means we are #1 in Texas 

not by much so please send in your Membership and be proud of your 1st Division, 

District, and most of all your Squadron. It’s your Squadron that will make and 

keep us #1  

 At this time I will be going to the 1st, 3rd, 4th and 13th District Conventions 

hopefully I’ll see a lot of you there. 

 Thank you for your support. 

 Jon Kingston 


